
 

TOWNSHIP OF VICTOR 
Clinton County, Michigan 

             6843 Alward Road, Laingsburg, MI 48848  

VICTOR TOWNSHIP BOARD 
October 6, 2015 

 REGULAR MEETING  
 

Approved Minutes 
 
The regular meeting of the Victor Township Board was called to order by Township Supervisor Pete 
Preston at 7:00 p.m.  
 
Members present:  Preston, Willoughby, Malkin & McDonald.   Members absent:  Wall 
 
Public comment:  Information regarding Reed Cemetery upkeep and proposed changes were discussed.  
Comment suggesting that the Township should consider a single rubbish and recycling vendor for 
curbside pick- up. 
 
Moved by Malkin seconded by McDonald to approve the agenda as presented.  All in favor, motion 
carried. 
 
Moved by Malkin, seconded by McDonald to approve the minutes of September 1, 2015 as presented.  
All in favor, motion carried. 
 
Preston accepted the Treasurer’s report to be placed on file, subject to audit. 
 
Moved by McDonald, seconded by Malkin, to pay the payroll in the amount of $6,414.40 with check 
numbers, 11595-11602.  All in favor, motion carried.  
 
Moved by McDonald, seconded by Willoughby to pay the accounts payable in the amount of $50,908.68 
with check numbers, 25957-25981.  All in favor, motion carried. 
 
Reports 
Pete Preston, Supervisor, gave an update from the September CAFR Meeting. 
The Planning Commission did not meet. 
 
County Officials 
James Chrenka, Deputy Sheriff, stated that the Sheriff’s Department has developed a Face Book page, 
and that MADD awarded the Sheriff’s Department with most outstanding agency award. 
  
Unfinished Business  
Fire & Medical First Response Service continuing to discuss options.    



The Board’s comments regarding the Policy and Procedures Manual were heard and the review process 
will continue next month.   
 
Moved by McDonald, supported by Malkin to approve the estimate provided by Sexton, Dan Woodbury 
for relocating the drive at Reed Cemetery to correct the layout issue.  All in favor, motion carried. 
 
New Business 

Moved by Preston, supported by Willoughby to accept the Victor Township Audit prepared by 

Vogl & Meder.  All in favor, motion carried. 
 

Board Comments 

Supervisor/Assessor, Preston, received a letter stating that the Audit of Minimum Assessing 

Requirement process is complete and that Victor Township is in compliance. 
 
Moved by McDonald, supported by Malkin to adjourn the meeting at 8:26p.m. 

 

 

     Victor Township 
     Paula Willoughby, Clerk 

6843 E. Alward Road 
Laingsburg, MI 48848 


